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No. 40 Mission Statement 

The intention is to project a positive image of Hedingham,  

provide news and information to all residents without editorializing or taking sides 

HEDINGHAM 

http://www.hedingham.org 

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER 



Page 2 HEDINGHAM COMMUNITY NEWSLE TTER—WINTER 2015  

Swim Team 

The Hedingham SHARKS swim team is ready for a winning 2015 season! Online reg-
istration is available at www.hedinghamsharks.org. Please register online, print your 
form, and attend one of two suit fitting and payment sessions on  
either Saturday April 18th from 10:00 AM-Noon or Monday April 27th from 6:00 PM
-8:00 PM at Willow Oak Clubhouse.  

Swim practice begins Tuesday May 26, 2015 at the Willow Oak Pool. Practice times 
arŜ Monday-Thursday from 4:30 PM-7:15 PM with the 11 years and older begin-
ning at 4:30 PM. Also, beginning Friday June 12, we will also offer an  
optional morning practice from 10:00 AM-11:00 AM on Monday & Friday for swim-
mers age 7 & up. Swim meets are every Tuesday and begin June 16, 2015 at 6:00 
PM. Please check our website for your practice times and more details.  

OK HEDINGHAM IT IS TIME  
TO SPRUCE UP 

 

It has been a tough winter. Spring is now upon us 
and it is time to make our Community one that we 
can be proud of. 

Many of you already know what to do and every-
one thanks you for bringing beauty to your home 
and garden. 

Unfortunately, there are some who will be ex-
pected to repair damaged lawns. An example 
would be those damaged by driving cars over the 
grass. If not repaired voluntarily the homeowner 
will be notified and given time to execute the re-
pairs. Failure to bring everything up to community 
standards can result in a daily fine from the Home-
owners Association.  

So, please be proactive and help to make 
Hedingham shine. A lot of great information about 
how to grow a great lawn can be found online at 
http://www.turffiles.ncsu.edu/. 

GOLF COMMITTEE 

The golf committee holds two tournaments per 
year. The spring event is always the scholarship 
event which seeks to raise funds to award scholar-
ships to Hedingham high school graduates who are 
admitted to an accredited college or technical 
school. The fall event is a resident/member only 
event held to have a fun day on the links. 

This year’s scholarship event, The Memorial, is on 
May 2 with a 1:00PM Shotgun with Registration 
at Noon. We are seeking sponsors and donations 
from the community to help us this year as we an-
ticipate a large applicant pool for the scholarships. 
We have never turned a student down in the past 
if they have met the requirements. The scholar-
ships have ranged from $250 - $1000 and are sent 
directly to the awardees’ schools. This event has 
raised over $8000 so far with this year being the 
7th Annual. We hope that this year’s tournament 
will surpass any previous ones but we need your 
help and support no matter the size. Every dollar 
helps us to help educate our children in the com-
munity.  

Please do what you can afford or seek out spon-
sors from the surrounding area to help.  

Scholarship packets, sponsor forms, and entry 
forms will be available at the Athletic Club and at 
the Golf Pro Shop.  For further information please 
contact: leethayne@nc.rr.com 

mailto:leethayne@nc.rr.com
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COMMUNITY EVENTS  

Spring is upon us! That means that the days are getting 
longer, the grass is getting greener, and the community 
is getting more active.  

There are several terrific community events on the 
horizon. The first of these is the community Easter Egg 
Hunt scheduled for April 4th. This event will start at  
12:00 PM and will feature the Easter Bunny himself, as 
well as a pizza lunch, fun activities, and of course, an 
Easter Egg Hunt all at the Linville Ridge Park.   

Secondly, we have our annual spring yard sale 
scheduled for April 18th with an inclement weather 
backup date of April 25th. Furthermore, the Hedingham 
Scholarship Memorial Golf Tournament is set for May 
2nd. Everyone is encouraged to play and all proceeds go 
directly towards a scholarship fund for Hedingham 
graduates bound for college. Lastly, don’t forget that 
the pools open up on Saturday, May 23rd (the Saturday 
before Memorial Day).  

Hedingham is working with the Red Cross to hold a 
blood drive. In order to get the Red Cross to come to 
our community, we need to get enough signatures of 
pledges. If you are interested in pledging to donate 
blood, please come by the athletic center any time now 
through April. 

More information for any of these events, as well as 
other community information including the community 
Covenants and Rules & Regulations, can be found online 
at www.hedingham.org or by calling the management 
office at 919-231-9050. 

COMMUNITY SCAN CARDS: All owners and residents can come by the 
Athletic Center to pick up scan cards for access to the pools and the 
fitness facility. 

ATTENTION PET OWNERS: Please do not forget that all dogs and cats 
must be on a leash and that all pet waste must be picked up and 
properly disposed. Failure to do so is not only a covenant violation, but 
could result in a fine imposed by the City of Raleigh. 

TRASH & RECYCLING: As a reminder, trash is picked up every Friday, 
and recycling is picked up every other Friday. Yard waste must be 
properly prepared for the city to pick it up. Information can be found at 
www.raleighnc.gov.  

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
NEIGHBORS LOOKING AFTER 

NEIGHBORS 
 

Yes, we have York Security, a Community Officer 
assigned to us by the Raleigh Police Department. 
With approximately 9 miles of roadway in 
Hedingham what you see and do about it is the 
single most important component to keeping our 
community safe and sound. 

If you see something suspicious that is happening, 
call 911 and then call York Security at (919) 828-
7677(remember, they are only in the community 
8 hours a day, 7 days a week). 

If you are concerned about something and want 
to alert our Community Officer please take the 
time and go to www.hedingham.org and fill out 
the Suspicious Activity Reporting System. You 
need not identify yourself and this system, accord-
ing to the police has generated a wealth of infor-
mation. Speeders, for example, if you supply li-
cense numbers, time and location will receive a 
warning letter explaining that next time they are 
stopped by the police they will receive a ticket. 

The Neighborhood Watch meets with our Com-
munity Officer every 4th Thursday of the Month 
and all residents are encouraged to attend to hear 
and contribute.  

http://www.hedingham.org
http://www.raleighnc.gov
http://www.hedingham.org
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HCA Office: 919-231-9050 

YORK Security: 919-828-7677 
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      Important Contacts  

Community Manager 
(Jonathan Stone)  

919 -231 -9050, ext. 24  
jonathan@casnc.com  

Assistant Community 
Manager  
(Lena Deptolla)  

919 -231 -9050, ext. 23  

Athletic Center  
(Front Desk)  

919 -231 -9050, ext. 22  

Officer Harrelson  
(Community Officer)  

919 -278 -6342  
Jason.Harrelson@raleighnc.gov  

YORK Security  919 -828 -7677  
benallen@yorkproperties.com  

Golf Club  919 -250 -3030  

Police  
(non - emergency)  

919 -831 -6311  

Duke Energy  
(power outage)  

919 -508 -5400  

Duke Energy  
(street light outage)  

1-800 -419 -6356  

PSNC Energy (gas)  1-877 -776 -2427  

NC One Call Center  
(mark utility lines)  

1-800 -632 -4949  

Solid Waste Services 
(trash, recycling, bulk 
pickups)  

919 -996 -6890  
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HI MILERS 

The Hi-Milers is a 55+ social group. You do not have 
to be a resident of Hedingham to join. We meet on 
the second Tuesday of each month from September 
– June at 10:00 AM at the Willow Oak Clubhouse. 
Our meetings normally include speakers with some 
type of educational program. A popular speaker this 
year has been Jonathan Stone our Community Man-
ager bringing us the latest news in the neighborhood 
each month. Other speakers included one from the 
Ralston Arboretum, an attorney speaking on Elder 
Law, and a chiropractor teaching how to stretch 
without injury. We go to lunch after every other 
meeting. Several parties are held throughout the 
year, Halloween Party, Holiday  
Party, June cookout. We added Pasta and Irish din-
ners this year. Dues are $10 a year, right now join for 
$5.00 through June. 

For more information pleasecontact: 

leethayne@nc.rr.com 

mailto:leethayne@nc.rr.com

